
 

 

Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 
Friday, April 29, 2022 

9:15am – 10:10am 
Grill on the Hill 

Attendees: Allison Cahoon, Brittany Nichols, Dr. Crystal Blake, Dr. Gene Hilton, Jessica Marquez Quintana, 
Dr. Julius Manz, Madison Lugenbeel, Ruby Woodard, and Sherry Paxson  

I. Introductions 
• Dr. Manz started off the meeting by welcoming the Advisory Board Members and thanking 

them for attending today’s meeting. 
• Everyone introduced themselves.  

II. Personnel Changes 
• Dr. Dunn is retiring.   
• New Adjuncts 

o Diane Osso, RDH 
 Teaching in Clinic, Medical Emergencies, Pathology, Head and Neck, and 

Histology. 
o Dr. Curt Patana 

 Teaching in Clinic, Periodontology, Local Anesthesia, and Biomaterials. 
o Noah Manz, MS Biomaterial Engineering 

 Teaching in Biomaterials. 
o Ashley Seyfarth, PharmD 

 Teaching in Pharmacology. 
III. Upcoming 

• Dr. Manz is having an end of the year get together at his house this evening at 6pm. 
• Pinning is Friday, May 13th at 6pm in the Zia.  
• Graduation is Saturday, May 14th at 8am in the Graduation Plaza.  
• NM MOM is scheduled for September 22-24, 2022 at McGee Park in Farmington, NM. 

o This will be the second one held in San Juan County.  
o There will be a video shared at the All College Update.   

IV. Equipment  
• New equipment in the Clinic; pulse-oximeter, curing lights, portable HVAC systems, Piezo 

ultrasonic unit, laser, and electrosurge.  
V. Program Highlights 

• Class of 2022 
o The students took their written and clinical LA Boards in December and all passed. 
o All students passed their Clinical Boards.  4 students took WREB and 7 students took 

CRDTS. 
o We are waiting on results from the NBDHE.  Half the students took it in April and the 

other half will take it in May.  
o Brittany discussed the new PMS rotation and the services provided.  
o Madison shared her experiences with the Program.  

• Class of 2023 



 

 
o The summer semester starts on May 23rd.   
o There are 10 students moving on.  2 students selected not to move on.  
o The students finished their competencies.  Some failed, but came back for make-up day 

and did better.  
o Jessica shared her experiences with the Program.  

• SADHA Activities 
o Both classes participated in Give Kids A Smile.  
o The DANB Review Course will be offered every summer as a fundraiser.  This summer it 

will be June 10-11, 2022. 
o Another fundraiser being planned for this summer is a Kids Clinic. 
o SADHA elected new officers.   

 Madison and Zoe will meet with Adam and Jessica next week to discuss roles.   
• Class of 2024  

o The incoming class was selected.   
 7 Local (Farmington, Aztec, Blanco, Shiprock) 
 1 New Mexico (Portales) 
 1 Arizona (Chinle) 
 2 Colorado (Dolores, Lakewood) 
 1 Wyoming (Cheyenne) 

o There was a total of 24 applicants this year.  
VI. Future 

• The Dental Hygiene Program is prepping for Accreditation in 2025.  We are scheduled for 2024, 
however CODA is backed up.   

VII. Miscellaneous 
• Offering the DANB Review Course as a course through the college was brought up.  Maybe look 

at that in the future, right now it is a fundraiser for SADHA. 
• There is an online course for Infection Control Coordinator being offered by OSAP.   
• Dr. Hilton’s office uses a HVAC system for aerosols.  

VIII. Conclusion 
• Dr. Manz concluded the meeting by again thanking everyone for attending and expressed how 

much he appreciates the support of the community and the college. 
IX. Evaluation of Advisory Board Membership Make-Up  

• Attendees: Brittany, Allison, Dr. Manz, and Ruby 
o See addendum. 

Submitted By: Ruby Woodard 
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